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January 7, 2008
NOTICE OF CHANGE OF SCHEDULE

(Prehearing conference now set for

February 4, 2008, 1:30 p.m.)

RE:  
Waste Connections of Washington, Inc. v. Enviro/Con & Trucking, Inc. and 
Waste Management Disposal Services of Oregon, Inc., Docket TG-071194

TO ALL PARTIES:

On January 7, 2008, Enviro/Con filed a request to extend the deadline for responding to the second set of data requests and to reschedule a prehearing conference previously noticed in this proceeding.  Enviro/Con requests that the date for responses to the second set of data requests be extended to January 29, 2008.  Enviro/Con requests that the prehearing conference, now scheduled for January 10, 2008, be continued to a date subsequent to the deadline for submitting responses to data requests.
Counsel for Enviro/Con states that it is continuing to work cooperatively with counsel for Waste Connections on discovery.  Intervenors have not been active in discovery according to Enviro/Con.

The Commission finds good cause to allow the requested extensions of time.  

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that responses to the second set of data requests are due on January 29, 2008.  The prehearing conference scheduled for January 10, 2008, will now take place on February 4, 2008, at 1:30 p.m. in Room 108 at the office of the Commission, Richard Hemstad Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, S.W., Olympia, Washington.

Sincerely,

DENNIS J. MOSS

Administrative Law Judge
